
 

  

Diary Dates 

Monday 16th October – Parent Teacher 

Consultations until 6:00pm 

Thursday 19th October – Parent Teacher 

Consultations until 7:30pm 

Friday 20th October – PTFA Sweet and Treat 

Jars 

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October – Half Term 

Break 

Monday 30th October – E-Safety Day and 

Parent Workshop (evening) 

Thursday 2nd November - Photographer 

(Individual Photos) 

Friday 3rd November – Non-uniform 

(donations of chocolate for the Christmas 

Fayre please) 

Friday 10th November – Remembrance Service 
Friday 10th November – PTFA Uniform Sale 
Friday 10th November – Quiz Night (adults 
only) 
Friday 17th November – Children in Need 
Sunday 19th November – PTFA Family Bingo 
2pm – 4pm 
Thursday 23rd November – Clothing Collection 
Monday 27th November – Occasional Day 
(school closed) 
Friday 1st December – Christmas Decoration 
Day 
Friday 8th December - Non-uniform (donations 

of bottles for the Christmas Fayre please) 

Saturday 9th December – PTFA Christmas Fayre 

12 – 3pm 

Monday 11th December – Flu immunisations 
Wednesday 13th December – Christmas Dinner 
Thursday 14th December – Christmas Parties 
Friday 15th December – Reward Day 

Monday 18th December – Christmas Service 

Tuesday 19th December – Last day of term 

(1pm finish) 

 

 

The last few weeks in school have certainly been busy! 

As you will see on the class pages, the curriculum has 

been enriched by some exciting onsite and offsite 

experiences. Peartree Class enjoyed a whole day 

workshop linking to their historical learning about 

Nurturing Nurses. Danes and Puddlebridge Classes 

have visited Verulamium Museum and St. Albans 

Cathedral to support their learning in History and RE 

and, this week, Haffydown Class have visited the 

British Schools Museum in Hitchin.  We were very 

proud that the Haffydown children’s exemplary 

behaviour and excellent prior knowledge was 

commended by museum staff. Thank you for your 

support in providing the most wonderful costumes for 

Peartree and Haffydown children for these 

experiences – they really did look wonderful!  

Today we enjoyed our Harvest Festival celebration in 

church. It was lovely to welcome family and friends 

who were able to join us and thank you for all your 

generous donations.  

Next week, we have our Parent Teacher Consultation 

meetings; these meetings, held early in the academic 

year, really are invaluable in ensuring that strong 

home-school partnerships are established in order to 

enable your child to make the best possible progress 

over the year ahead. Your child’s books will be 

available in the school hall for you to enjoy prior to 

your appointment. 

We wish everyone a happy and relaxing weekend. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/2024 

AUTUMN TERM 

Monday 4th September 2023 to Tuesday 19th December 2023 

HALF TERM Break – Monday 23rd October 2023-Friday 27th October 

2023 

Occasional Day: Monday 27th November 2023 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

SPRING TERM 
Thursday 4th January 2024 to Thursday 28th March 2024 
HALF TERM BREAK - Monday 19th February 2024– Friday 23rd February 
2024 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 16th April 2024 to Friday 19th July 2024 
Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 – SCHOOL CLOSED 
HALF TERM Break – Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 
 

 
A Thought from Reverend Jenny 

Society teaches us to prize independence yet 
God’s made us for mutual, loving relationships, 
with Him and other people.  We're inter-
dependent not independent; we depend on others 
and they on us.  The Dutch priest and spiritual 
writer, Henri Nouwen, understands this.  He 
studied psychology in the 1960’s, although many 
of his superiors in the Church thought this 
undermined the Christian faith.  He wrote this 
prayer: 
 

‘I so much want to be in control 

I want to be the master of my own destiny 

Still I know that You are saying: 

'Let me take you by the hand and lead you. 

Accept my love 

And trust that where I will bring you 

The deepest desires of your heart will be fulfilled'. 

Lord, open my hands to receive Your gift of love. 

Amen. 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please 

log onto your School Gateway 

account via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £3.25 

per meal 

 

 
 

 

 

House Points 

Canterbury 

 
350 

St. Paul’s 

 
344 

St. Albans 

 
422 

Coventry 

 
475 

 

 

A huge well done to Joyce and 

Heather in the school kitchen for 

achieving an excellent score in their 

recent Quality Audit. We are so lucky 

to have such excellent catering staff. 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

 
 

  

OUR SCHOOL IS PART OF OPERATION ENCOMPASS 

Operation Encompass is a national police and education early intervention 
safeguarding partnership which supports children and young people who 
experience Domestic Violence and Abuse and which is in place in every police 
force in England and Wales.  Children were recognised as victims of domestic 
abuse in their own right in the 2021 Domestic Abuse Act. 

Operation Encompass means that the police will share information with our 
school and all police attended Domestic Abuse incidents which involve any of our 
children PRIOR to the start of the next school day. 

Any Operation Encompass information is stored in line with all other confidential 
safeguarding and child protection information. 

As a staff we have discussed how we can support our children who are 
experiencing Domestic Violence and Abuse on a day-to-day basis and particularly 
following the Operation Encompass notification.  

 

Congratulations! 
Congratulations to Joshua who has 
passed his Grade 2 piano exam with 

merit.  
We are so proud of you. 

 
 
 

 

Please be reminded that we are nut-free in 

school. Packed lunches should not contain 

any products which contain nuts as we 

have a number of children with allergies. 

Thank you for your support. 

Attendance 

 

Attendance continues to be a key priority across the 
school – so far this year attendance has been 

excellent at 98.6%. Haffydown Class deserve a special 
mention for having the highest score - with all other 

Classes close behind.  
 

Haffydown: 99.6% 
Shackadell: 98.6% 

Puddlebridge: 98.5% 
Danes: 98.4% 

Peartree: 97.9% 
 

‘Attend Today and Achieve Tomorrow’ 
 

Haffydown 

 



Notices 
 

  Free Childcare Parental Survey 
  
The government has recently announced that they intend to expand the offer of free childcare for 
working parents to children aged from 9 months to 3 years old. 
  
The rollout of the offer will be phased over the next couple of years as follows: 
April 2024 – 15 hours free childcare will be available to eligible working parents of two year old 
children from April 2024. 
September 2024 – 15 hours of free childcare will be available to eligible working parents of 
children aged from 9 months. 
September 2025 – 30 hours of free childcare will be available to eligible working parents of 
children aged from 9 months. 
 
For more information, please visit https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk 
 

 
 
To be eligible parents/carers must meet the following criteria: 
 
Both parents/carers are working (or the sole parent/carer is working in a lone parent family), and 
each parent/carer earns, on average, a weekly minimum equivalent of 16 hours at National 
Minimum Wage or National Living Wage (£167 per week) and less than £100,000 per year. 
Working includes both employed and self-employed. 
 
Every Local Authority has a duty to ensure there is enough childcare in their area to meet 
parental demand. This consultation will provide vital information to ensure that Hertfordshire 
has sufficient childcare options in place to be able to deliver the additional free childcare from 
April 2024. 
 
This survey is aimed for expectant parents and parents with children under 3. 
 

https://surveys.hertfordshire.gov.uk/s/DTDN3R/ 
 

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/


Notices 

   Welcome to our New School Council 

We would like to congratulate Isadora, Nathaniel, Teddy, Ella, Isabel, Stanley, 

Georgia and Cylah on their election to represent their year groups on our School 

Council this year. On Wednesday, we had a special assembly during which they 

were presented with their badges by the Rt Hon Stephen McPartland (Stevenage 

MP). This was also an opportunity for the children to learn more about the role of 

an MP within our government. Our new School Council will meet regularly with 

Mrs O’Brien to discuss ideas from their year groups about how to improve our 

school. 

 

House Teams – Celebrations 

of Learning 

This term, we have introduced 

celebrations of learning for our House 

Teams as part of our daily worship. A 

different house has been selected 

each week to share some learning that 

they are proud of. It really has been 

wonderful to hear the children talk 

with such pride and enthusiasm about 

their learning across the curriculum. 

Yesterday, it was the turn of Coventry 

House – our final celebration for this 

half term. We look forward to hearing 

from representatives from each house 

again next half term.  



National Poetry Day 

 

 

  

To celebrate National 

Poetry Day, we started the 

day with a special assembly 

during which some of the 

adults shared some of their 

favourite poems. Each class 

then prepared a performance 

of a poem to share with the 

school later in the day. You 

can enjoy watching these 

performances on our school 

website: 

 

 

We hope that you enjoy reading 

some of the poems written as part 

of our National Poetry Day 

celebrations. 

 

  

 

 

 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Shackadell Class 

Shackadell class have been learning all about colours and colour mixing. We read a fantastic book 
called 'Mixed' by Arree Chung.  

 
It tells a story of a city of Blues, Reds and Yellows who do not get along. Eventually, a Blue mixes 
with a Yellow and they create a beautiful baby - Green! After this the city becomes a wonderful mix 
of colours. We explored all of the colours we could create using just blue, red and yellow paint. We 
also used water and food colouring to experiment with how these would mix together on a piece 
of kitchen towel. 

 
We were also able to apply our colour mixing skills to create self-portraits. We spent a lot of time 
looking at ourselves and celebrating our uniqueness. 

 



Class News 
  Peartree Class 

In Peartree class, we have been learning about how some significant nurses changed the history of nursing 
for the better. We have learned about Edith Cavell who helped allied and enemy soldiers during World War 
One. Mary Seacole and Florence Nightingale helped change hospitals and they looked after soldiers during 
the Crimean war. 

We had a workshop based on what Florence did to change the hospitals and the way nurses were trained. 

We learned all about the jobs people signed up to do, such as - nurses, doctors, cleaners, laundry, cooks and 
gardeners. We then applied for jobs in Scutari hospital and had a go at all of them. We even had to pretend 
to be wounded soldiers. 

 

We also made sashes for the nurses, we wrote cards for wounded soldiers, made lockets to remember our 
loved ones and made candle holders for our candles. Finally, we had to sort out some missing luggage and 
solve clue to find out which suitcase belonged to which person. We had such fun and everyone dressed up 
and looked the part. 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday, we had a very engaging and immersive trip to the British Schools Museum in Hitchin. The wonderful 
museum staff brought our learning to life in the Lancastrian school lesson, the guided tour of the headmaster’s house 
and during the interesting artefact handling sessions. Although we had such a fun, exciting day, we were very pleased 
to be back in our Haffydown classroom where we could finally speak and laugh! 

 
  
We could not be prouder of Haffydown for conducting themselves so beautifully. They behaved, as usual, with 
beautiful manners, kindness and respect. They demonstrated their school and home learning when they were asked 
questions and upheld our school values all day. Fantastic trip Haffydown, well done! 

  

 

In English, Haffydown have worked hard to 
create their own versions of The Paper Bag 
Princess, but from the Dragon’s point of view. 
We have compiled their work into a class 
book to showcase their neat handwriting and 
imaginative story writing. 

 

In Maths, we have been securing our understanding of place value 
and number magnitude. We have been plotting numbers on 
number lines and working to represent numbers with different 
resources. 

 

 

Total books read 
by Haffydown 
collectively = 

223/1000 
 



Class News 
  Danes and Puddlebridge Classes 

On Wednesday 4th October, Danes and Puddlebridge classes spent the day in St Albans. Our 

morning was spent visiting Verulamium Museum to support our learning about Roman 

Britain. 

During our visit, we had time to explore the museum as well as taking part in a workshop 

session, which was perfect for bringing to life the topic of Roman Empire and its impact on 

Britain. The children were able to gain knowledge about the archaeologists who undertook 

the original excavations of the Verulamium. The children handled genuine artefacts to build 

a picture of daily life in the town. They considered the similarities, differences, continuity 

and changes between Roman times and their own lives. 

 

The children were excited to see genuine Roman mosaics as we have been learning about 

these in our Art lessons. 

 

 

 



Class News 
 

  

Danes and Puddlebridge Classes 

 
We enjoyed lunch in the park before walking 

to St Albans Cathedral. Here, we learnt about 

the story of Alban, the first recorded Christian 

martyr in Britain. A few children were chosen 

to dress up and re-enact the events of the 3rd 

or 4th century. 

 

  

 

In groups, we were taken on guided 

tours of the cathedral and learnt all 

about the nave, font, and the different 

chapels inside the cathedral. During our 

tours, we were interested to see the 

shrines of St Amphibalus and St Alban. 

We learnt about what happens during a 

baptism and considered why Christians 

would choose to be baptised. Some of us 

even shared memories of our own 

baptisms.  

We wrote our 

own prayers 

on paper 

doves which 

will be put on 

display in the 

cathedral. 

  



 

  





       

 

 

 



 


